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Turnagain Community Council  

Meeting Notices, Announcements & Project Updates  
Compiled by TCC President Cathy Gleason — as of December 6, 2018 

 
Turnagain Community Council is on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/groups/turnagainforum/ 
Check for updates on our webpage: www.communitycouncils.org	
  
 

It is with great sadness that Turnagain Community Council announces the passing of  
TCC Member GLORIA MANNI  

on November 2nd.  
She was a very dedicated and engaged long-term TCC member, and served as Treasurer on the Executive Board the 

past few years. TCC appreciates her many contributions as an active council member and officer, and will miss  
her smile, her intellect, her perspectives, and her active participation in so many Turnagain neighborhood issues.  

Our deepest sympathy to Gloria’s family. 

 
 
DECEMBER 2018 NOTICES: 
 
• December 6 — Turnagain Community Council Meeting, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Our Lady of Guadalupe 

Lunney Center, 3900 Wisconsin Dr. 
Info: TCC President Cathy Gleason, tccpresent@yahoo.com, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, 248-0442 
 

• December 7 — Anchorage Climate Action Plan (CAP) Open House, 6:00-9:00 p.m., Anchorage 
Museum, Spark!Lab, 625 C Street. Free entry. The Municipality of Anchorage is collaborating with UAA to 
create the CAP. Learn about the Plan, and chat with the team about ideas for reducing energy costs, improving 
public health, and building community resilience. At 7:00 p.m., there will be a climate-change focused tour of the 
museum. 
Info: www.muni.org/ClimateActionPlan 
 

• December 10 — Planning & Zoning Commission Work Session — Public Hearing Draft of 
Proposed Changes for Compatible-Scale Infill Housing in R-2 Zoned Title 21 Municipal Code, 
5:30-6:30 p.m., Z.J. Loussac Library Assembly Chambers, 3600 Denali St.   
The Municipal Planning Department is proposing amendments to Code for the R-2 Zoning District, to allow for 
compact housing, with neighborhood compatibility standards. The TCC Land Use submitted comments on the 
Community Review Draft in October, which were ratified at our Nov. 1st TCC general meeting.  
 
Other related dates: 

o December 10 — Public Hearing Draft online version available on project website by 5:00 p.m.      
o December 11 — Open House, 5:00-7:30 p.m., with presentation at 6:00 p.m., Planning & 

Development Center Training Room, 4700 Elmore Rd. 
o December 13 — TCC Land Use Committee meeting, to review the Public Hearing Draft 
o January 10 — Ratification of TCC Land Use Committee Comments at TCC Meeting 
o January 24 — Deadline for comments on Public Hearing Draft to Planning & Zoning 

Commission for inclusion in P&ZC packet  
o February 4 — Planning & Zoning Commission Public Hearing, 6:30 p.m., Z.J. Loussac Library 

Assembly Chambers, 3600 Denali St.     
 

To view the Public Hearing Draft, go to the project website after 5:00 p.m. on December 10th:	
   
www.muni.org/Planning/2040actions.aspx 
To submit comments, email to: Anchorage2040@muni.org; mail to: Long-Range Planning Division, Planning 
Department, Municipality of Anchorage, P.O. Box 196650, Anchorage, AK 99519-6650	
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• December 14 — DEADLINE — Expression of Interest Submittal for construction of a Quick 

Cargo Center Warehouse Facility at the Airport.  
Info: http://aws.state.ak.us/OnlinePublic Notices/Notices/View.aspx?id=191745 
 

• December 18 — PUBLIC HEARING — Assembly Amendments to the Plastic Bag Ban Ordinance, 
6:30 p.m., Z.J. Loussac Library Assembly Chambers, 3600 Denali St.   
On August 28th, the Anchorage Assembly voted to entirely ban disposable plastic shopping bags of any thickness 
from local retail stores; this was to take effect March 1, 2019. The goal is to reduce litter and encourage 
consumers to bring their own reusable bags to the store. The Assembly is considering amendments to the plastic 
bag ban ordinance, and introduced AO No. 2018-110 and AO No. 2018-110(S) at its December 4th meeting. The 
proposed amendments include delaying implementation of the ban to accommodate retailers. An Assembly 
Worksession is scheduled for December 14th, 2:00-3:00 p.m., City Hall, Assembly Conference Room #155, 
632 W. 6th Ave. 

 
 To view the proposed ordinances, go to the below link, scroll down to Ordinances and Resolutions for 

Introduction, and click on 9.F.1 and 9.F.1.a: 
http://publicdocs.muni.org/sirepub/pubmtgframe.aspx?meetid=1361&doctype=agenda 

 
• December 18 — PUBLIC HEARING — Assembly Ordinance Approving a Ballot Proposition for 

an Alcohol Tax, 6:30 p.m., Z.J. Loussac Library Assembly Chambers, 3600 Denali St.   
AO 2018-104 would submit to qualified voters authorization of a retail sales tax on alcoholic beverages, and 
dedicating the net receipts revenue to health and pubic safety purposes. Two Assembly Worksessions are 
scheduled for December 7th, 1:00-2:00 p.m. & December 14th, 1:00-2:00 p.m., City Hall, Assembly 
Conference Room #155, 632 W. 6th Ave. 
 

• December 19  — CANCELLED —  Federation of Community Councils Delegate Meeting,  
Info: FCC Office, 277-1977, communitycouncils.org 

 
• December 19 — PUBLIC HEARING — Proposed Addition of Onsite Marijuana Consumption to 

the Marijuana Retail License, 1:00-4:00 p.m., 4805 Dr. MLK Jr. Ave. The Marijuana Control Board is 
considering proposed regulation changes to 3 AAC 306 of the Alaska Administrative Code, dealing with onsite 
marijuana consumption for retail establishments. The draft allows for outdoor consumption areas, if the board 
finds that compatible with neighborhood uses. Local governments, via ordinance or a ballot question, could bar 
onsite use or aspects of it, such as smoking. TCC approved comments at our October 5, 2017, meeting, which 
expressed concerns with the marijuana onsite consumption proposal; four TCC members also testified against 
the onsite consumption regulations at the Assembly hearing on Oct. 10,th, 2017. TCC sent our comments to the 
Marijuana Control Board at that time as well — and sent an update version of that letter to the MCB on October 
30th of this year. TCC President Gleason plans to testify at the hearing.  
To view the proposed regulations and comment & public hearing information: 
https://aws.state.ak.us/OnlinePublicNotices/Notices/View.aspx?id=191144 
 

• December 20 — COMMENT DEADLINE — 50-Year Lease Application ADA-32171 for TLC 
Properties General Aviation-Related Development at Lake Hood Seaplane Base in Turnagain 
Bog. Location is in the southwest corner of Lake Hood Dr. and Helio Pl. consisting of up to 850,000 sq ft. 
Authorized uses could include: 23 aircraft tie-down spaces, phased-in development of 120 T-hangers for GA 
aircraft, season float/snow storage areas and vehicle parking. This same area was proposed for an Airport 
construction storage/maintenance area last year. The proposal will be on the TCC December 6th agenda; the TCC 
Land Use Committee will be meeting December 13th to review the application and provide comments. TCC 
President Gleason has requested the comment deadline be delayed until sometime next year, due to confusion 
regarding simultaneous and conflicting land use proposals, and wetland fill permit status for this area of Turnagain 
Bog.  
Info: Tim Coons, Lake Hood Seaplane Base Manager, tim.coons@alaska.gov, 266-2741, or 
http://aws.state.ak.us/OnlinePublicNotices/Notices/View.aspx?id=192184 
Submit written comments to: Tim Coons, Lake Hood Seaplane Base, Ted Stevens International Airport, 
Department of Transportation and Public Facilities, P.O Box 196960, Anchorage, AK 99519-6960. 
 

• December Date TBA  — TCC Board Meeting, 5:30 p.m., location TBA. 	
  
Info and to confirm: TCC President Cathy Gleason, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, tccpresident@yahoo.com, 
248-0442 
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Happy New Year! 
JANUARY & FEBRUARY 2019 NOTICES: 
 
• January 10 — Turnagain Community Council Meeting, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Location TBD.  

PLEASE NOTE: TCC January meeting is scheduled for the second Thursday of the month, due to ASD 
school winter break closure. Meeting location will be determined in January, dependent on earthquake 
damage repair progress at West High by that date. 
Info: TCC President Cathy Gleason, tccpresent@yahoo.com, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, 248-0442 
	
  

• January 16  — Federation of Community Councils Delegate Meeting, 6:00 p.m., 1057 W. 
Fireweed Ln., Conference Room 	
  
Info: FCC Office, 277-1977, communitycouncils.org 
 

• January 17  — TCC Board Meeting, 5:30 p.m., location TBA. 	
  
Info and to confirm: TCC President Cathy Gleason, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, tccpresident@yahoo.com, 
248-0442 
 

• January 31 — COMMENT DEADLINE — 2018 Alaska Transportation Alternatives Program Call 
for Projects. The Transportation Alternatives Program promotes the development of active transportation 
facilities in Alaska. The update to the scoring criteria is complete and the Alaska Department of Transportation & 
Public Facilities is now accepting applications. 
Info and application: http://dot.alaska.gov/stwdplng/atap/ 

 
• February 6 — Anchorage Transportation Fair, 3:00-7:00 p.m., Alaska Airlines Center, 3550 

Providence Dr. This event is a “super open house” that provides information on walking, biking, driving, rail and 
aviation projects and plans within the Municipality of Anchorage and main corridors t the Mat-Su and Kenai 
Peninsula. Free and open to the public. No cost for parking. 
Info: http://anchoragetranspofair.blogspot.com/ 
 

• February 7 — Turnagain Community Council Meeting, 7:00-9:00 p.m., Location TBD.  
Info: TCC President Cathy Gleason, tccpresent@yahoo.com, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, 248-0442 
 
 

 
 
PROJECT UPDATES: 

• Westchester Lagoon South Bridge Replacement  
Construction to replace the bridge on the south side of Westchester Lagoon started Oct. 15th. Construction 
schedule will depend on weather conditions. Bridge will reopen for winter trail use after installation, tentatively in 
January 2019, with surface paving to be completed in Spring 2019. The viewing platform will extend 16 feet out 
into the lagoon, to give adequate separation between platform users and Coastal Trail users. Suggested detour 
routes through the Turnagain neighborhood will be posted and available via the Parks website. TCC 
provided input on design elements at our May 3rd TCC meeting and an update was provided at our September 6th 
meeting.  
Questions? Municipality Parks and Recreation Dept., 343-4355, 
http://www.muni.org/Departments/parks/Pages/CoastalTrailBridges.aspx 
 

• Stream Setback Municipal Code Changes 
On October 9th, the Assembly approved proposed revisions to setbacks and other regulations for streams, creeks, 
and other waterbodies. TCC provided comments and testified at the February 5th P&ZC public hearing as well as 
the August 14th Assembly hearing, reaffirmed our comments at the TCC Sept. 6th meeting, and provided 
testimony at the October 9th continued public hearing.  
To view the approved Stream Setback Ordinance: 
http://www.muni.org/Departments/Assembly/Documents/AO%202018-67(S-
1)_1_Title%2021%20Stream,%20Water%20Body,%20Wetland%202017-0133%20(S-1).rev.pdf	
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• Spenard Beach Park/TCC Donation for Amenities  

As a follow up to TCC’s donation to the Anchorage Park Foundation for amenities to Spenard Beach Park, the 
Parks Dept. will be meeting with interested parties to discuss possible projects.  
Info: TCC President Cathy Gleason, tccpresent@yahoo.com, cathy.gleasontcc@yahoo.com, 248-0442 

 
• Alaska Railroad Bridge Over W. Northern Lights Graffiti Removal  

Many thanks to MOA Public Works for doing interim work to cover graffiti on the highly visible AKRR bridge in 
Turnagain! The lighter coat of paint applied this spring will be followed up next year with a more extensive effort 
(based on funding availability), including full sandblasting and a thicker layer of paint on both the bridge and 
retaining walls. Graffiti sealant will also be applied. 

 
• ANC Runway 15/33 (North-South Runway) Rehabilitation 

Project involves rehabilitating and widening RW 15/33 and update taxiway geometry to meet FAA standards 
through the summers of 2018 and 2019. The N/S runway resumed normal operations on October 2nd and will 
remain open throughout the winter. Construction will recommence in April 2019 for the final phase. 2019 summer 
construction will require all aircraft to utilize the east-west runways.  
For project updates and to submit comments: www.anc15-33.com  

 
• Fish Creek Trail Connection — Northwood Dr. to Spenard Rd. 

A new, 1.7-mile paved trail and a pedestrian bridge over Fish Creek, connecting Spenard Rd. and Northwood Dr. 
has been installed.  
Info: Brook Blessing, MOA Project Administrator, 343-8387, Blessing BR@muni.org, Russell Oswald, P.E., MOA 
Project Manager, 343-8196, OswaldRH@muni.org. 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

• CONGRATULATIONS TO SEN. MIA COSTELLO & REP. MATT CLAMAN for their reelection to the 
Alaska State Legislature on November 6th. 
 

• ASD SCHOOLS & BUILDINGS EARTHQUAKE DAMAGE STATUS LIST 
As of December 3, 2018, the Anchorage School District earthquake damage status list ranked Turnagain CC public 
schools as follows: 

 
GREEN   —  Staff ready to begin process of ensuring site is prepared to receive and educate students: 

⇒ Turnagain Elementary  
YELLOW — Damaged, repairs and cleaning in progress: 

⇒ Lake Hood Elementary  
⇒ Romig Middle School  
⇒ West High  

 
• CALL 3-1-1 TO REACH ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR NON-EMERGENCIES 
A new telephone directory was launched March 27, 2018, to allow residents to reach often-accessed city services 
more easily, including the APD non-emergency line. The number prioritizes access to APD’s non-emergency line, 
which will relieve pressure on 911 and is easier to remember than the seven-digit phone number.  
 
In addition, Anchorage 311 will serve as a general directory for frequently contacted departments, such as Street 
Maintenance, Code Enforcement, the Mayor’s Office, Traffic, the Municipal Clerk’s Office, Fees and Taxes, Vehicle 
Impound, and Health and Human Services. 
For more info, contact: Kristin DeSmith, Communications Director, desmithk@muni.org, 231-2226. 
 
• #ANCWORKS PROVIDES NEW WAY TO REPORT NEIGHBORHOD PROBLEMS & ISSUES:  
 #ANCWorks! Is an online tool sponsored by the Municipality of Anchorage for residents to report neighborhood 
problems and issues.  Featured with an icon on muni.org, #ANCWorks! provides an online, mobile friendly platform 
for residents to report an issue, from potholes to a burnt-out streetlight, and track progress to a resolution. Users can 
visit www.muni.org/ancworks on their desktop, tablet, or mobile phone to fill out a short form and report a problem 
or pass on a compliment or concern to the Municipality.  With a one extra click, #ANCWorks! also allows users to 
attach files and photos to their request and every request will receive a case number, allowing users to track the 
progress of their issue at any time online.  
Go to: http://www.muni.org/residents/pages/anchorageworks.aspx 




























